
Westwood Park Homes Association Board met in Westwood Park 6:30 pm.  
 
Members present: Aryn Roth, President; Ann Nixon Vice President; Marita 
Wesely, Secretary; Directors: Richard Robinson, Dick Nelson & Margaret Smith. 
 
The purpose of the May 12th meeting was to identify potential locations of two 
exercise equipment pads in park as well as locations for sun shades. Topography of 
the 9.3 acre park was taken into consideration for these suggestions. 
 
Margaret Smith provided a report containing photos of Mill Creek Park equipment 
sites. This material was useful in making decisions for Westwood Park pad 
placement & number of equipment stations per pad. 
 
Board members present agreed two pads with two exercise stations @1 & a single 
@ other would be ideal depending on cost. 
 
Aryn followed up with outline of the discussion of both features: sun shades & 
equipment placement to Daniel Weber, our central division contact for Parks 
Department. 
 
Sun shades: 
Discussion of location & material for shades concluded: cover near children's 
playground should seat approximately 6 people, & another sun shade placed on the 
north side of the midway sidewalk east of the baseball field. Currently there is a 
concrete pad & picnic table as a target for placement. 
 
Members would like cost per sq. ft. for metal vs fabric shades also the % of 
coverage of shade for both types. 
 
Secondly how many solar shades (size) could W.P. purchase if we forego exercise 
equipment & pads?  
 
Sun shades (& workout stations) funding will come from an approved $100K 
PIAC grant requested by Aryn for the 2019 PIAC year. KC Parks Department will 
implement the final construction of this project. 


